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SMALL CRAFT HARBOR COMMISSION MINUTES 
JULY 8, 2009 

 
Commissioners:  Russ Lesser, Chairman, Vanessa Delgado, Vice-Chairman, Albert Landini, Ed.D., Dennis Alfieri, 
Commissioner (excused), Albert DeBlanc, Commissioner (un-excused) 
 
Department of Beaches and Harbors:  Santos Kreimann, Director, Paul Wong, Chief of Asset Management Division, 
Dusty Crane, Chief of Community and Marketing Service Division  
 
County:  Michael Tripp, Principal Planner Special Projects, Sergeant Escamillas and Deputy Rochford, Sheriff’s 
Department 
 
Call to Order and Pledge of Allegiance:   
 
Chairman Lesser called the meeting to order at 9:35 a.m. followed by the pledge of allegiance. 
 
Approval of Minutes: 
 
Jon Nahhas commented that dialog was missing from the May 13, 2009 meeting, Item 5b, that should be included in the 
minutes.  He submitted a written note to be attached to the minutes.  Chairman Lesser asked the commission for approval 
and asked the Director if Mr. Nahhas’ note could be added to the minutes.  The Director stated that if the note is accurate 
it could be added.  Chairman Lesser asked for a motion to approve the May 13 and June 10, 2009 minutes.  
Commissioner Delgado moved and Commissioner Landini seconded.  The motion was unanimously approved. 
 
Item 3 – Regular Reports 
 
Sergeant Escamillas discussed the Crime Statistics Report and commented that there was nothing significant to report.  
He said that a summer enforcement team, which consists of a four person team and a sergeant, is now operating and 
doing surveillance in Marina del Rey.   
 
Chairman Lesser asked that the quarterly report be submitted for the next meeting. 
 
Deputy Rochford discussed the Liveaboard Report. 
 
Dusty Crane reported on the Special Events.  She discussed the Marina del Rey Summer Concert Series, Marina del Rey 
Movie Nights, Marina del Rey WaterBus, Marina del Rey Fourth of July Fireworks, and the Beach Events.  She 
discussed that on June 1, 2009, a Community meeting was held and several good ideas were recommended for the park. 
 
Jon Nahhas stated that he enjoyed the July 4th events and wants to reach out to more people. 
 
Carla Andrus commented on the liveaboard status. 
 
Item 4a - FOLLOW-UP RE MARINA DEL REY SLIP SIZING STUDY AND MARINA DEL REY SLIP 
PRICING AND VACANCY STUDY 
 
Paul Wong stated that the Slip Sizing Study and Slip Pricing and Vacancy Study were on the Commission’s agenda of 
March 11, 2009, April 8, 2009 and May 13, 2009.  On June 10, 2009 the Commission took no action due to the lack of a 
quorum.  He said both consultants have completed their review of the public comments and updated their respective 
study reports to incorporate their responses. 
 
Santos Kreimann stated that he met and discussed the reports with Commissioner Alfieri and he now has a good 
understanding of the reports.  He asked that the Commission endorse the reports so it can be forwarded to Regional 
Planning so that they can forward their recommendation to the Coastal Commission. 
 
Nancy Marino asked that this be rejected because the slip vacancy report is meaningless in the context of Marina 
Redevelopment.  She said slips that are derelict and not leasable should not be included as well as vacant slips and slips 
that have arbitrary conditions placed on them other than seaworthiness requirements or footnoted in the report.  Lastly, 
she asked why Esprit I was not included in this study.   
 
Jon Nahhas said this deserves public participation.  He said he has asked Director Kreimann for a list of people who 
participated in this study. He commented that this does not add up-having this report done in one month. 
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John Rizzo commented on the way pricing is done and commented on control pricing.  He said about six months ago he 
gave Mr. Kreimann a folder with documents showing how price control was previously carried out in Marina del Rey. 
 
Don Kinney, regional portfolio manager of the Essex Trust, commented on the content of a letter submitted by Gerry 
Kelly and said that they had there own market survey done in 2007 by an independent consultant Dornbusch and 
findings were similar.  Vacancies have remained longer and smaller slips are widely available. He said they have not 
increased the rent of any of slips smaller than 40 foot or below.  They have offered decreases to keep people, and offered 
incentives of up to $1,000 in signing bonus to fill the slips.  Lastly, he said they are advertising on Craigslist, the 
Argonaut, the Apartment Rental Magazine and company website. 
 
Chairman Lesser said that he did research on Dornbusch Associates and the entity has no relationship with Los Angeles 
County.  Their research is almost identical with the study done by the County.   
 
Andy Bassett said the Commissioners knew that the slip sizing and pricing study are lies.  He said important data and 
marinas have been left out of the study and that this is an injustice to the public. 
 
Carla Andrus said the Commissioners are not doing their job and should have been finding the leases in default several 
years ago and that this is their responsibility.  She said docks and small boating is being eliminated based on a trend.  She 
complained about the living conditions at Holiday Harbor and concluded that this is a total violation of public trust. 
 
Chairman Lesser asked Mr. Kreimann to look into the alleged violations Ms. Andrus mentioned at Holiday Harbor and 
to report back to the Commission. 
 
Santos Kreimann commented that this study has been online since March 2009 and the public has plenty of opportunity 
to comment.  He said he has not been provided with any alternatives or constructive information and has only received 
public attacks on this study.  He said he is trying to accomplish a balance between small, medium and large boaters to 
provide small boater with alternative ways to help move their boats out of the water and for a less expensive way to store 
their boats on dry stack storage. 
 
Commissioner Lesser said the data is overwhelming and the category for boat slips are not consistent.  The division line 
breakpoint is 29 feet.  He said the accounting of the boat slips will defer overtime and asked where will they go as well 
as the parking spaces.  He would like a statement of what their vote will do. 
 
Santos Kreimann said it is not for the existing leases.  Rather it’s a planning guide for future renovation as the anchorage 
comes in to be renovated. 
 
Vice-Chairman Delgado said there has been ample time since March for the community input and comments and said 
this has been accomplished.  She said comments were received; oral communications have been heard, and believes the 
comments were helpful and that a decision should be made today.   
 
Santos Kreimann said there is a trend for larger and wider slips and the notion to eliminate slips in order to intensify the 
landside development is not true.  He said a balance has to be done to see what will work in 30 to 40 years and that both 
studies show a very good foundation.  He said this will be transmitted in their response to Regional Planning. 
 
Chairman Lesser asked for a motion to approve the Slip Sizing Study and Slip Pricing and Vacancy Study.  
Commissioner Landini stated that Mr. Kreimann should review the comments made by Commissioner Landini and asked 
that a policy be formulated when the documents are submitted to the Board of Supervisors. Commissioner Landini 
moved to endorse the studies and Vice-Chairman Delgado seconded.  The motion was unanimously approved. 
 
Item 4b – Dock Reconfiguration Plan for Chace Park Peninsula 
 
Paul Wong gave an overview of the report.   
 
Santos Kreimann said that this plan was developed with the public in mind and listened to the rowers and paddlers to see 
what they wanted to see at Marina Beach and at Chace Park.  He is trying to provide a boating experience here for people 
who want to rent a sailboat or kayak to learn. This plan provides a unique opportunity for the County to provide and 
expand their public access to the water by providing a large dock at Parcel 77.  He concluded that comments from Santa 
Monica Yacht Club was solicited.  They have reviewed the plan and gave very important input. 
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Chairman Lesser, Commissioner Landini, Paul Wong and Santos Kreimann had a discussion relating to the redesign and 
loss of boat slips.   
 
Santos Kreimann explained that currently the Marina Beach rowers’ facilities are not ideal.  The boathouse is in the 
process of being reconfigured and that particular facility has showers, lockers and a lot of amenities that the rowers and 
boaters do not have at Marina beach.   
 
Nancy Marino said the public park plan is an abomination to the Coastal Commission’s recommendation that there be 
not any reduction of the number of slips under 35ft.    
 
He commented on ADA Compliance and DBAW Standards. 
 
Andy Bassett said this dock reconfiguration plan showcases what can be achieved by government and developers 
through greed and corruption.  He said every redevelopment has been to take away parking to use the land for other 
landside development to make more money. 
 
William Vreszk commented on dry stack storage and said this is impossible for fear of it getting stuck or damaged. 
 
Tim Riley asked the County to consider increasing the amount of commercial operation opportunities.  He commented 
on ways to increase small boat slips in Burton Chace Park. 
 
Santos Kreimann commented that he doesn’t believe it is appropriate to cross pollinate a commercial venture with a 
public amenity.   
 
Carla Andrus said small boats have been discouraged. Burton Chace Park and Holiday Harbor should encourage small 
boaters. 
 
Santos said the plan that is being proposed meets the standards that are developed in the slip mix study. 
 
Chairman Lesser said this will be held over to the next meeting for commercial concept and input from the yacht club. 
 
Item 5a – Department Fee Revisions and New Fees 
 
Elayne Doucette gave an overview of the proposed fee revision and creation of new fees, which will be application to 
both Marina del Rey and various beaches.  The proposed increases are based upon recent surveys and cost analyses. 
 
Chairman Lesser commented on some of the proposed increases.  He said he understood that the County is in need of 
funding, but people are hurting for money as well.  He believes the public should have affordable access to the beaches.   
 
Commissioner Landini commented on the parking ticket machines and said the tickets should be printed on both sides. 
 
John Rizzo commented on the beach access and stated that it is cut off from the public.  
 
Chairman Lesser asked Santos Kreimann to research who owns the land between beach and Ocean Front Walk.  Santos 
Kreimann replied that he was still doing research and would have the information available at the next meeting. 
 
Vice-Chairman Delgado asked was there a reason the prices have to be increased this year, given the economic crisis. 
 
Santos Kreimann said the Chief Executive Office requested the whole county, including Beaches and Harbors to look at 
all fees. 
 
Chairman Lesser commented that at this economic time he would be opposed to raise any fees to discourage access to 
the beaches. 
 
Jon Nahhas agreed that he opposes to raise any fees and that fees should be decreased.  He commented that Mr. 
Kreimann wants to reconfigure parking lots NR, IR and GR and propose new developments.  By doing this he states that 
he can show the Coastal Commission that these parking lots are not being used. 
 
Nancy Marino agreed that she opposed to raising any fees.   
 
Vice-Chairman Delgado asked would there be cuts in other areas if this is not approved. 
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Santos Kreimann said Beaches and Harbors’ budget does not include the increased revenue and the Department 
continues to give back to the general fund. 
 
Chairman Lesser motioned that no fees that adversely affect the cost of going to the beach or staying or coming and 
parking in the marina be raised at this economic time. 
 
Santos advised Chairman Lesser to direct Beaches and Harbors to provide a letter to the Board of Supervisors Office. 
 
Chairman Lesser requested a motion to oppose the new fees and that Beaches and Harbors provide a letter to the Board 
of Supervisors.  Vice-Chairman Delgado moved and Commissioner Landini seconded to oppose the new fees. 
 
Item 6 – Staff Reports 
 
Paul Wong gave an overview of the Board actions on items relating to Marina del Rey and reported on the Regional 
Planning Commissions’ calendar; provided an update on the City’s Venice Pumping Plan Dual Force Main Project, 
updates on the Oxford basin Project Update, Redevelopment Project Status report, Unlawful Detainer Actions and the 
Design Control Board Minutes. 
 
Nancy Marino spoke about free parking for the Regional Planning Commission’s field trip and the Redevelopment 
Status Report. 
 
Santos Kreimann said he will make himself available to anyone who wants to meet with him.   
 
Carla Andrus said a master plan has been asked for consisting of an overview of major areas such as Burton Chace Park 
and Mother’s Beach.   
 
John Rizzo commented on the Venice Pipeline project and the need for clearer signage to public parking lot and the 
Oxford Basin signage. 
 
Jon Nahhas commented on the Coastal Commission meeting that the LCP Comprehensive Update that was 
recommended should be postponed because of six pipeline projects.  He stressed the need for having public input.   
 
Santos Kreimann said he has been completely transparent with the community.  He commented that Mr. Nahhas is 
referring to the roadmap for processing projects that require LCP Amendments through the Coastal Commission.  He 
said the staff met and will submit the information which was discussed for next month’s meeting. 
 
Item 7 – Communication from the Public 
 
Nancy Marino commented and discussed issues regarding the land and public use in the marina. 
 
Santos Kreimann stated that he will work on having a presentation conducted by the developers.  He also said that they 
are in the process of developing the RFP. 
 
William Vreszk commented on the vacancy rate for Esprit I.  He asked about the status of Esprit II, questions relating to 
the Woodfin project and Dry Stack Storage. 
 
Jon Nahhas asked for clarification relating to the RFP.  He also commented on a displacement or replacement plan on 
how the boaters will be asked to leave. 
 
Santos Kreimann explained the entitlement process. 
 
John Rizzo commented on the lawsuit filed four years ago regarding the land and pricing in Marina del Rey.   
 
Chairman Lesser adjourned the meeting at 12:30 p.m. 
 
*Copies of taped meeting can be purchased immediately following all meeting with Commission Secretary.  












































































































